VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  (Rough Draft)

March 14, 2006

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were Mrs. Carol Butler, Mr. Darryl Murray, Mrs. Cindy Vowels, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Rick Bennett was absent. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary.

 Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Butler seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.41) 
Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the Minutes from the February 16, 2006 meeting. Mrs. Vowels seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.42) 

REPORTS

Title I Budget – Mrs. Sheeran requested that she be allowed to transfer $1,000 from the Title I Instructional fund to her Professional Development Fund. Mrs. Atherton led a session for teachers with the Open Response Target Method, and Mrs. Abel came and taught on the subject of Marker Paper Training. Mrs. Vowels made a motion for Mrs. Sheeran to transfer $1,000 from the Title I Instructional Fund to the Professional Development Fund. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion.  There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.43)

KETS Fund – Mr. Dennis reported that we would like to buy LCD projectors, mounts, and screens for all classrooms with our $9,700 reward money. We will also use approximately $10,000 from our KETS fund. We will still be short approximately $3,000. Mr. Bruce Haggerty, Director of Technology, said his department would help with the rest of the cost.  Mrs. Butler made a motion to approve the purchase of the LCD projectors, mounts, and screens. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.44)

School Budget – After reviewing the budget for February, Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve it. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.45)

School Budget for 2006-07 – The Finance Committee asked the SBDM Council to approve the proposed 2006-07 PPA Budget. After reviewing the budget, Mrs. Vowels asked if some of the Accelerated Reader fund could be used to buy books and tests. Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the 2006-07 PPA Budget, adding that books and tests could be purchased with Accelerated Reader funds. Mrs. Butler seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.46)

Needs List – Mr. Dennis went over our Section 7 Needs List for the 2006-07 school year. Vine Grove Elementary is the only school that did not receive money last year from this fund. Some schools received $100,000. We are also one of three schools in the district that still has window air conditioners all the other schools have central air conditioning.

 Mrs. Butler made a motion to approve our Section Needs List. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion Unanimously carried. (06.47)

Committee Reports –The SBDM Council reviewed the Committee Reports.

Accident Report – The SBDM Council reviewed the accident reports.

POLICIES

Policy Handbook – New Policies – Mr. Dennis brought the following Policies to the Council for adoption as follows:

VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY INSTRUCTIONAL PRACTICES

The faculty, in collaboration with the principal, shall select the appropriate instructional practices to be utilized in their classroom, to ensure that the school’s curriculum is fully implemented. Best practice instructional strategies that are selected by teachers must be included in lesson plans and monitored by the principal. Persons who wish to have the school council endorse a particular instructional practice to be implemented school wide shall present the instructional practice to the curriculum committee, which shall study the benefits of the instructional practice. The committee may present a recommendation relative to the proposed instructional practice to the school council for their consideration and approval. The school council policy shall also be consistent with the applicable indicators from the Standards and Indicators for Schools Improvement. Mr. Murray made a motion to adopt the Instructional Practices Policy. Mrs. Vowels seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.48)

VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY EXTRACURRICULAR PROGRAM

By September 15th of each year, the principal shall prepare a list of extracurricular programs to be implemented in the school for the school council’s approval. Additional extracurricular programs to be implemented shall be presented by the principal to the council for approval prior to their implementation. The chief extracurricular sponsor shall determine student participation standards, to be consistent with any criteria set by the local, state, or national sponsor of the program and consistent with state and federal statutes and regulations. This school council policy shall also be consistent with the School Safety Plan and applicable indicators from the Standards and Indicators for Schools Improvement. Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve the Extracurricular Program Policy. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.49)

Protection of Instructional Time

The Vine Grove Elementary School schedule will provide the required 1,050 hours of instructional time or more, and students will be actively involved in learning through those instructional hours.  To ensure this:

 

1.  Broadcast interruptions from the school office will be limited to homeroom periods and emergencies.  Wherever possible, e-mail, telephone, quiet messengers, or waiting until class is done will be used.

2. Students arriving in each classroom will immediately have work to begin without waiting for   

other students to assemble.

3. When a scheduled activity is unexpectedly delayed or cancelled, students will be given        

alternative, substantive learning activities to undertake.

4. Videotapes and television broadcasts will be used only when they efficiently convey knowledge    

and skills called for in the curriculum and are integrated into other activities that require the students to process and apply the information the video provides.      

5.    Our school policy safety plan and discipline and classroom management policy will also 

 
contribute to ensuring that behavioral problems do not subtract from learning time.

The principal (or principal’s designee) will:

 

1.     Ensure that each new staff member learns about these requirements.

2. Check for success in implementing this policy as part of regular classroom observation     

and evaluation of each teacher.

3. Include areas needing added work under this policy in recommendations for individual      

teachers’ professional growth.

 Mrs. Butler made a motion to approve the Protection of Instructional Time. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.50)

INFORMATION

Thoughtful Ed - Mr. Dennis reported that Mrs. Buckles would be at the faculty meeting on Wednesday, March 15th to discuss Thoughtful Ed.

Testing – Mr. Dennis reported that Mrs. Mary Young from The Cecilian Bank recognized our school at the Vine Grove Chamber Meeting. The bank will be giving our fifth graders water bottles for testing. Our fifth grade students will be walking to the downtown area before testing starts. 

Math-a-thon – Our students raised enough money for the math-a-thon to earn a digital camera.

Best Buy Grant – Mrs. Vowels reported that she purchased 18 DVD/VCR’s, a digital camera and a DVD digital recorder from the Best Buy Grant.

CSIP – The updated CSIP is almost finished. We will have the Implementation and Impact Check at the next SBDM meeting.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 18, 2006 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center.

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the March SBDM Council meeting will be the approval of the 2006-07 Parent Involvement Policy and The Title I Compact, Professional Development Plan for 2006-07,  LCD Projector Update, School Budget, CSIP, Textbook Adoption, Committee Reports, and Accident Reports.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Butler made a motion to adjourn at 4:00 p.m. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.51)

